
 

Page 1 of 7                                                                                                 “Lest We Forget” 

ANZAC DAY Friday 25-Apr-2025 
 

VICE-PRESIDENT REPORT 

“They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old” 

Another year passes and “The Ode” rings ever true. This year will mark 80 years since the end of World War 2. 

Another ANZAC Day for our young people and “The Ode” gradually gathers momentum. 

Thank you to the Executive Committee for all the work in the past year. 

Thank you to everyone for your support, in all the ways that you can, including just being here today. 

We honour our loved ones who served to help win the freedoms we enjoy today. We think of all from 458 that never 
came back. It is truly an honour to recognise and pay tribute to a 458 Veteran each year. So here goes … 

Nick Murphy from Mandurah, WA, ordered three 458 Lapel Pins way back on July last year. His connection with a 458 
veteran is that he is married to the 3rd daughter of “Joe” and “Phyl” Watson. 

To that point, this year, let us honour “Joe”: 

WO BRYAN ANDREW (“JOE”) WATSON, Service Number – 406705, WOAG, Date of birth - 30 Dec 1917, Place of birth – 
Perth, Western Australia. Place of enlistment – Perth, WA. 

Joe’s personnel file (all 77 pages) is available on the National Archives of Australia website. Perhaps the most poignant 
entry is on page 20, a letter from the CO of 458 Squadron, Lt Col Bruce McKenzie, to Joe’s wife: 
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Joe’s survival epic starts at the bottom of page 101, all of pg 102 and part of 103 of “We Find And Destroy”: 
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From the 458 Unit History, pages 276, 277: 
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Eric J. Jewell Award Submissions: 

1.  An application from 723 AAFC Squadron, located in Joondalup (30 km north of Perth city), with over 100  Cadets and 
Instructors. 

 

Their submission is to support two cadets, Julyen and Christian, both in financial hardship situations, to cover the annual 
membership fee. 

2. An application from 224 AAFC Squadron, located at Wirraway Drive, Rothwell, QLD (40km north of Brisbane), on behalf 
of 2 Wing Band. The role of 2 Wing Band is to provide musical support to the Wing and Squadrons, either in a Concert or 
Ceremonial format. The submission is for updating their Drum Kit which has been with the Band for the past 8 years 

 


